Summary of Minutes
June 12, 2012
The Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County convened in regular session on June 12, 2012 at 6:00 P.M. at the Administrative Office Building in Lumberton, North Carolina.  The following members were present:

Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery, Chairman

Mike Smith, Vice-Chairman

Loistine DeFreece

Steve Martin

Jerry Long

Dwayne Smith
John Campbell


Brenda Fairley-Ferebee

Severeo Kerns

Robert Deese
Randall Jones
Also in attendance were Dr. Johnny Hunt, Superintendent; Dr. Linda Emanuel, Dr. Walter Jackson, Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendents; Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer and Attorney Grady Hunt.

ORDER OF BUSINESS

1.
Call to Order:  Chairman Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery.
2.
Invocation:
Mr. Jerry Long.
3.
Adoption of the Agenda: Chairman Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery.  The Board
approved the revised agenda.
4.
Approval of Minutes – Open Session:  The Board unanimously 

approved the taped open session of May 15, 2012.
5.
INFORMATION ITEMS
A.
Public Comments 
Comment #1:  Mr. James McEachin, Economic Development Cooperation of Maxton, NC, asked the school board to donate or sell the facility to the Economic Development Cooperation of Maxton.  He said they have funding from various sources to help renovate/maintain the building.  He said the building would become a community center for the Town of Maxton and there is a list of things that could be offered to the students and citizens if they had a building.
Comment #2:  Mr. James McDougald, Commissioner of Maxton, NC, said he understands the Public Schools of Robeson County had turned the old Townsend Middle School gymnasium facility in Maxton, NC over to the Robeson County Board of Commissioners.  He said he also understands the County Commissioners have decided to give the facility back to the school system and they did not go through Commissioner Sealy and they do not understand the process that took place.  Mr. McDougald said the Town of Maxton has asked for the facility for more than 20 years and worked hard to get a new gym.  He  said they would like the building for the citizens and children so it could be utilized as a recreational facility. He said he would like the school board to stay with their decision when it was released to the County Commissioners.  Mr. McDougald said they needed the facility and the community can afford the facility and they would like the building to go to the Town of Maxton.
B.
Recognition of Board Members
Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery and Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt presented plaques to each of the following School Board Members for their years of service to the Public Schools of Robeson County School System.

Mr. Jerry Long

Mr. Randall Jones

Mr. Robert Deese

Each of the retiring school board members made a few comments relative to their service to the Public Schools of Robeson County as school board members. They also thanked their fellow Board Members for their support while serving with them.  Chairman Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery and fellow school board members thanked them as well for their support.  Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt thanked Mr. Long, Mr. Jones and Mr. Deese for the support they have given him and his staff during their time served as school board members.  
C.
Attendance Banners
Mr. Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendent for Instructional Support, presented the 8th month attendance awards:
Elementary School: 
Rex Rennert School – 96.61%, Principal, 

Mr. Paul Locklear
Middle School:

Rowland Middle School – 96.66%, Principal,




Ms. Shanita Wooten

High School:

St. Pauls High School – 92.09%, Principal,




Mr. Hoyt McCormick

Small High School:
Early College – 97.81%, Principal, 




Ms. Shelia Gasque


D.
Summer Beautification
Dr. Walter Jackson, Assistant Superintendent for Administration and Technology, recognized Peterson Elementary School’s staff for winning the Summer Beautification Award.  The Principal is Ms. Kristen Stone.
E.
Certified/Classified Employees of the Month
Dr. Walter Jackson, Assistant Superintendent, recognized the following Certified and Classified Employees of the Month:

Certified Employee:   Ms. Sabrina Branch - Media Specialist – Deep Branch Elementary School, Principal, Ms. Nikki Brooks; 
Classified Employee:   Ms. Johnnie Johnson – Teacher Assistant - Rosenwald Elementary School, Principal, Dr. Effie McGill.
F.
School Nutrition Awards

Mr. Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendent, and Mr. Larry Obeda, Director of 
Child Nutrition, recognized student winners who participated in the School Nutrition Association’s (SNA) school breakfast T-Shirt Contest.  Listed below are the winners who represent elementary, middle and high levels. The first place winners were submitted to state level.   


ELEMENTARY
1st Place

Jennifer Lima

Rosenwald Elementary School

2nd Place

Leya  Farley


Oxendine Elementary School

3rd Place

Haley Chavis


Oxendine Elementary School

MIDDLE
1st Place

Richard Washington
Littlefield Middle School

2nd Place

Maria Jaramillo

St. Pauls Middle School
3rd Place

Leticia Filomeno

St. Pauls Middle School

HIGH SCHOOL
1st Place

Kendreck Mitchell

South Robeson High School
2nd Place

Jennifer Martinez

Fairmont High School

3rd Place

Norlisha Burden

Lumberton High School

G.
AIG TOY
Mr. Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendent, and Ms. Mary Ann Prevatte, AIG Supervisor, recognized Ms. Angela Sealy, as the AIG Teacher of the Year for the Public Schools of Robeson County.  Ms. Sealy was also a semi-finalist at the State convention.
H.
Athletic Awards
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction, and Mr. Jason Suggs, Director of Athletics, recognized the following Robeson County 2011-2012 Athletics State Champions:
Fairmont High School

Alex Britt 



State Champion – Bowling

Fairmont High School

Wachovia Cup – Co-Winner

St. Pauls High School
Brittany Glover


State Champions – Girls’ 4 x 100 Meter Relay

Tia Glover

Gabrielle Currie

Lakeisha Sykes

Tamara Glover


State Champions – Girls’ 4 x 200 Meter Relay

Tia Glover

Gabrielle Currie

Lakeisha Sykes

Antonio Henderson


State Champion – Boys’ Indoor 300 Meter
St. Pauls High School

Wachovia Cup – Co-Winner
I.
CTE Grant
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent, presented the Public Schools of Robeson County’s 2012-2013 Annual Application for Career and Technical Education Grant Funding.  Dr. Emanuel asked for Board approval of the grant.
6.
The school board set aside policy and approved the 2012-2013 Career and Technical Education Grant Application for Funding.

J.
Summer Staff Development
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent, presented the updated Summer 2012 Professional Development Schedule.  The summer training began June 11, 2012 and will continue thru August 22, 2012. 
K.
Summer School Programs
Mr. Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendent, briefly talked about the following summer programs that are going on: ESY – begins June 18 – July 2, 2012 at Rowland Norment Elementary School and Lumberton Jr. High School; Immigrant Students’ Summer Camp – Session I - June 18 – 21, 2012 for grades K-6; Session Two - June 25, 28, 2012 for grades 7-12 – School Locations:  Rowland Norment – June 18, 2012 – June 28, 2012;  Red Springs Middle School  - Session I – June 18, 2012 – June 28, 2012, and Lumberton Jr. High School Session 2 – July 2, 2012 – July 16, 2012. 

L.
Back to School Celebration
Mr. Tommy Lowry Assistant Superintendent, said the Public Schools of Robeson County’s “Back to School Celebration” will be Thursday, August 2, 2012 from 7:00 AM – 7:00 PM at the Southeastern Agricultural Center (Farmer’s Market).  All parents/guardians and students are invited.
M.
QZAB/QSCB
Dr. Walter Jackson, Assistant Superintendent, and Mr. Earney Hammonds, Director of Maintenance, said the abatement projects at the various schools has begun.  Mr. Hammonds gave a brief overview of the projects that are going on at Lumberton Jr. High School, Robeson County Career Center, Piney Grove Elementary School, St. Pauls Middle School, and Parkton Elementary School, (QSCB); Fairgrove Middle School, Magnolia School, Pembroke Middle School, Rosenwald Elementary School, and W. H. Knuckles Elementary School, (QZAB), as well as the proposed timelines for the completion of all projects which is scheduled for December 2013.
N.
July School Board Meeting
Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt, said the regular scheduled School Board Meeting is Tuesday, July 10, 2012.  However, due to some school board members who could not be present at that time he asked to reschedule the School Board Meeting to Tuesday, July 17, 2012 - 6:00 PM.
7.
The school board set aside policy and approved the school board meeting date change to July 17, 2012 at 6:00 PM.
O.
Budget Updates
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, gave a brief overview of the budget updates.  Ms. Setzer discussed the budget plans.  She said the Governor’s budget would be the best version supporting the public schools, because she totally eliminates the reversion, including a pay raise for all employees.  She said the House version would also decrease the reversion.  The Senate version is complicated, but overall they reduced the reversion by $74 million dollars.
8.
ACTION ITEMS
A.
Financial Report
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, presented the financial report for the month. The Board approved the financial report presented.
B.
Budget Amendments
Ms. Erica Setzer presented a summary of the budget amendments for approval.  The Board approved the budget amendments presented.

9.
 Motion that the Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County go into closed session for the purposes of discussing certified and classified personnel (G.S. 143-318.11(a)(1)(6), and student transfers (G.S. 

115C-402 and G.S. 143-318.11(a) (1).

10.
Motion to come out of closed session.  The Board approved the motion.
11.
Motion to approve student transfers as amended.  The Board approved

the motion.

12.
Motion to approve closed session audio minutes of May 15, 2012.
The Board approved the motion.

13.
Motion to approve personnel as amended.  The Board approved the 

motion.
Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt recommended to the Board that Mr. Steve Gaskins, Principal of Lumberton High School, be named the Assistant Superintendent of Administration and Technology.  The Board approved the motion presented.
14.
Motion to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,
Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery, Chairman

Dr. Johnny Hunt, Secretary
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